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SANEX

PYRE-FOS 

RESIDUAL CONTACT SPRAY

FOR USE IN FOOD AND NON-FOOD AREAS OF KENNELS, COMMERCIAL
BUILDINGS, WAREHOUSES, THEATRES, OFFICE BUILDINGS,

SCHOOLS, MOTELS, HOTELS, RESTAURANTS, FOOD PROCESSING FACILITIES,
AND DWELLINGS, WHEN APPLIED BY PROFESSIONAL PEST CONTROL 

TECHNICIANS.

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

COMMERCIAL

REGISTRATION NO. 22032 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:

D-TRANS ALLETHRIN.......................... 0.054%
N-OCTYL BICYCLOHEPTENE DICARBOXIMIDE....... 0.400%
CHLORPYRIFOS............................... 0.500%

CAUTION  POISON

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

NET CONTENTS: 4 L

SANEX AGRO INC.
36 HEAD STREET
DUNDAS, ONTARIO

L9H 3H3

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:
USE ONLY AS DIRECTED ON THIS LABEL

Use Sanex Pyre-Fos Contact Spray as a spot or a crack and crevice
treatment to control cockroaches, silverfish, ticks, fleas, and
other insects listed below.  Apply this product as a coarse spray
to localized areas where pests are found or may occur.  Spray



surfaces until wet.  Do not use as a space spray.

SPOT TREATMENT TO CONTROL COCKROACHES, ANTS, CRICKETS,
SILVERFISH, SPIDERS, SOW BUGS, EARWIGS, BROWN DOG TICKS, FLEAS,
CARPET BEETLES, CLOVER MITES, CLUSTER FLIES, DERMESTITES, AND
CENTIPEDES:  Direct spray into areas where these pests are found
or may hide; thoroughly treat cracks and crevices in walls, along
baseboards and door and window frames; behind and beneath sinks,
stoves, refrigerators, cabinets, and around garbage cans,
plumbing and other utility installations.  Pests driven out of
hiding places should be sprayed directly.  For ants, apply to ant
trails, also around doors and windows and wherever else these
pests may find entrance.  Repeat if reinfestation occurs.

CRACK AND CREVICE APPLICATIONS TO CONTROL COCKROACHES, ANTS,
CRICKETS, SILVERFISH, SPIDERS, SOW BUGS, EARWIGS, BROWN DOG
TICKS, FLEAS, CARPET BEETLES, GRAIN WEEVILS, FLOUR BEETLES, ELM
LEAF BEETLES, MILLIPEDES, CENTIPEDES, AND DERMESTITES: Apply
spray in small amounts directly into cracks and crevices. 
Equipment capable of delivering a pin stream should be used in
points between different elements of construction, between
equipment and floors, openings leading to voids and hollow spaces
in walls, equipment legs, and bases, where the above listed
insects hide.

Applying to cracks and crevices in areas as directed above
reduces the possibility of contamination during treatment in food
processing preparation and serving areas.

Care should be taken to avoid depositing the product onto 
exposed surfaces or introducing the material into the air.

FOR MEAT PACKING PLANTS, treat only when plant is not in
operation.  No exposed meat products, ingredients or packaging
materials to be kept in the room.  Cover food handling equipment. 
All treated surfaces that may contact meat food products or other
food products should be washed and rinsed thoroughly with potable
water after treatment and before re- use for food processing.

SPIDERS, FLIES AND MOSQUITOES: (OUTDOOR USE ONLY) Use as an aid
to reduce annoyance from these pests.  Spray outside surfaces of
window and door frames as well as other areas where these pests
may enter the home.  Also spray dark corners and localized
resting areas (such as under eaves) or porches, patios, and
garages where these pests may congregate.  Flies and mosquitoes
coming to rest on treated surfaces will be killed.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN AND PETS.  May be
harmful if swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through the skin. 
Avoid breathing spray mist and provide adequate ventilation of



the area being treated.  Avoid contact with the skin, eyes and
clothing.  Do not apply to plants, animals or humans.  Remove
pets and fish bowls from area before treatment and do not return
them for at least four (4) hours after treatment.  DO NOT APPLY
TO SURFACES THAT CHILDREN AND PETS MIGHT CONTACT.  DO NOT
CONTAMINATE FOODSTUFFS.  Do not use in any area where food may be
exposed.  Do not use in bulk food storage areas.  In homes or
dwellings, remove or cover all exposed food utensils before
spraying.  Thoroughly wash all food surfaces that might contact
food before re-use.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Chlorpyrifos is a cholinesterase
inhibitor.  Treat symptomatically.  Atropine by injection is
antidote of choice.

FIRST AID: In case of skin contact wash with plenty of soap and
water.  If in eyes flush with potable water for at least 15
minutes.  If irritation persists obtain medical attention.  If
swallowed obtain medical attention at once.

DISPOSAL: Do not reuse empty container.  Follow provincial
requirements for any additional cleaning of the container prior
to its disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further
use.  Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.  For information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional
office of Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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